HAZARDVILLE FIRE DISTRICT


SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT

Chairperson . . . .  Richard Tkacz 


President . . . . . . . . Peter G. Burk

Clerk/Treasurer . .Thomas Kozikowski

Vice President . . . . Guy Beck

Facilities . . . . . . . Mark Zarcaro 


Clerk . . . . . . . . . . . Margaret Guyette

Commissioners. . .  Peter Burk











        Scott Beiler

Treasurer . . . . . . . . Glen Bentz

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on February 22, 2024 at the Hazardville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Richard Tkacz, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present was Attorney Robert DeCrescenzo and Attorney Bonnie Kumiega of Updike, Kelly & Spellacy.  In the audience were Peter G. Burk, and three members of the Hazardville station.
The meeting started at 7:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for December 21, 2023 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Guy Beck and Peter Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Attorney Kumiega asked for a recap of the Town wide meeting on Consolidation.  
The attorneys requested that we go into Executive Session to discuss C.G.S, section 1-200 (6)(E):  Review of Legal Issues.  A motion was made by Guy Beck to go into Executive Session and invite Peter G. Burk into the session.  Mark Zarcaro made a second to the motion and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.
The meeting ended the Executive Session and continued the meeting.
Shaker Pines has signed a letter of engagement with Day Pitney, regarding the bond paperwork and converting it to the new District name.

No quotes have been received from Hazardville or Shaker Pines insurance agents on combined policies.
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We will contact the other three departments to see if they would like to join this consolidation.  There will be another Town wide meeting of all the departments on March 27, 2024.    Our next committee meeting will be on March 21, 2024 at Shaker Pines station.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mark Zarcaro and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

